
Minutes of  November 12th, 2015 
Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 Meeting 

 
 

The November Assembly Meeting was held at Mary Our Queen Parish Hall. Here is 
the schedule of future Assembly meetings: 
 

St. Andrew ………...December 10th  (followed by) 
All Saints…………..January 14th (followed by) 
Mary Our Queen….February 11th (and then back to St. Andrew) 
 
 

The rosary was recited before the meeting as usual. Dinner followed its          
completion. 
 
The meeting began at 7:30 PM with the usual ceremonies. FN called for a    
reading of the past minutes. A vote called for acceptance of the last minutes as 
transcribed with no corrections. There were no first-time Sir Knight attendees 
nor any from other Assemblies. There were 28 Sir Knights in attendance. 
 
Birthdays were acknowledged. Wedding anniversaries were acknowledged.    
Jon Bird and Dick Marklein were named. Handshakes were exchanged. 
 
A roll call of officers yielded these results: 
 

Faithful Navigator-            Bill Camden                       
Faithful Captain-               Chuck Langgood             
Faithful Pilot-               Jon Bird                                  
Faithful Comptroller-        Dave Mason                     
Faithful Admiral-               Stan Wasowski         
Faithful Scribe-                   Lou Hlad                          
Faithful Purser-               Abe Kassis                                  
Trustee 3 year term-           Bob Webster                     
Trustee 2 year term-           Bob Mitchell                   (excused) 
Trustee 1 year term-           Ron Collins                       
 Inner Sentinel-               Terry Petrukovich                              
 Outer Sentinel-               Nick Mattera                                

     Faithful Friar-               Fr. Dan Rogaczewski     (excused) 
     Friar Emeritus-                  Msgr. Donald Kiernan   (excused) 

   
 
 



Faithful Navigator Report  (Bill Camden) 
 
I hope that you all had a wonderful and blessed Thanksgiving with your family and friends. There is always too 
much food and the right amount of football. Watching the games is not considered exercise to get rid of the 
extra pounds from the abundance of food, as I quote from my wife. 
 
At the last meeting, we approved the minutes from October 2015 
 
November has been a very busy month as we have had (12) Honor Guards which is an average of (3) per week. 
1. On Nov. 5, we had the wake at Patterson Funeral home for our Sir Knight Brother Dennis Crean 
2. Nov. 6th we had the funeral for Dennis Crean at All Saints 
3. Nov. 8th was the All Saints Veteran’s Mass 
4. Nov. 8th we had the Veteran’s Mass at St. Andrews 
5. Nov. 10th was the Veteran’s Mass at St. Brigid’s 
6. Nov. 10th was the Veteran’s Park 
7. Nov. 13th was Brother Scott Early’s son’s funeral 
8. Nov. 14th was the 4th degree at Holy Family 
9. Nov. 15th was the Chinese Mass for the 25th anniversary and becoming a mission 
10. Nov 21st was a confirmation at St. Brigid’s at 10:00 am 
11. Nov. 21st was also a confirmation at St Brigid’s at 2:00pm 
12. Nov. 22 was a confirmation at All Saints  
 
Our December schedule is also quite numerous with (13) Honor Guards events scheduled so far. 
I ask that you please participate in as many Honor Guards that you can as we really need the help to make a 
nice showing for our Assembly. We also need to support all (3) of our Assemblies other parishes and not just 
the one that we attend. This makes for a real brotherhood and builds the morale for all Sir Knights. 
 
We are also planning the fund drive to help support our Military Chaplains and Seminarians at all (3) of our  
Assembly Parishes starting on Dec. 6th at St. Andrew.  Then we are doing All Saints on Dec. 12 & 13th followed 
by Mary Our Queen on Dec. 19th and 20th. We will be giving out American Flags for a donation at the doors of 
the churches. Please try to do at least (1) of the Masses or more that are back to back. By a show of hand at the 
last meeting you were in support so please volunteer your time of 15 minutes before and after Mass. 
 
A new 4th Degree has been announced for Feb. 6th and it will be one of the large events. Sonesta Hotel has 
been selected for the event. This is on a Saturday and show up time is 10:00 am for Color Corps and candidates. 
There will be a luncheon for the ladies while the exemplification is taking place.  We are sharing a suite with 
the Assembly from Christ the King which will includes drinks and hors d’oeuvre and it will give the ladies a 
place to change for the evening into formal attire for the dinner, drinks and dancing. This is a good way to meet 
your new brother Sir Knights and their wives and have an awesome time. If you have not attended a 4th       
degree that is set up as a large event, you should try to make this one. They are becoming a rarity. We have 
(12) new candidates interested in becoming a “Sir Knight”. If you know of anyone interested in the 4th degree, 
please encourage them to become a member. 
 
Our next monthly meeting will be at St. Andrews on Thursday, Dec. 10th. Rosary is at 6:15 followed by dinner 
and the meeting starts at 7:30. Please try to attend and meet our (16) new Sir Knights with a warm welcome. 
 
It is hard to believe that Christmas is around the corner. We need to spread the word that it is all about Christ 
and the celebration of His birth. Keeping Christ in Christmas is so powerful. Greet everyone with Merry Christ-
mas and not happy holidays.  
If you are traveling during Christmas, please be safe and careful. I pray that each one of you has the most 
blessed Christmas and Advent ever.  
 
I pray for Peace, Love and Joy with all of God’s Blessings for each of you and your families. 

 



 

 

Faithful Purser Report (Abe Kassis) 

 
 
 
We continue to try and resolve the unpaid bills incurred by  Doc Malone for the last veterans din-
ner. He died during that period after purchasing many items needed and leaving little paper trail. 
We have currently reimbursed Sharon Malone our best estimates of the probable amounts spent 
by Doc and the total will come to about $900.  We expect our final checkbook balance to be about 
$5,888. More detail will be provided next month. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Faithful Comptroller Report (Dave Mason) 
 
1. Confirming Checking Account Balance of $5,888.54. 
 
2.  We suspended 5 members for non-payment of dues. The process takes about 6 months and 
they have had several opportunities to pay. One member transferred out to St. Brigid’s group. 
We had two deaths (Nassr and Crean) leaving us with 181 members. We hope to add 18 members 
on November 14 bringing our membership up to 199. 
 
3.  Next 4th Degree Exemplification is on November 14, 2015.  The Degree will be held at Holy 
 Family Catholic Church, Marietta, Georgia, Lower Roswell Road. 
 
 Candidate fee is $70.00 plus $10 for 4th Degree Badge (Total $80.00) 
 Need completed Form 4 with payment NLT  October 29th. 
 Make check payable to K of C Assembly # 2688.  Give to myself or FN Camden. 
 Please add email address on Form 4 along the top. 
 Be sure candidate has a copy of dress requirements. 
 Lunch included for candidates. 
 Observers staying for lunch—cost is $10. 
4.   Activity survey forms will be mailed out very soon. Look for them. Last year 71.5 million 
 hours for the Order. 
  

BANK STATEMENT  BALANCE 9.31.2015       $     6,734.71  

          

OUTSTANDING  DEPOSITS/ (CHECKS) 

Oct       

Doc Malone Widow receipts   $       (900)      

Oct. Food Collection and 50/50   $       167.00      

REGALIA  
Cleaning     $      (229.00)      

Other    $        116.00        

          

CHECK BOOK ACCOUNT BALANCE 11.01.2015      $     5,888.54  



 

 
Committee Assignments for 2015-2016 (Bill Camden)  
Ad Hoc Widow Committee—Lou Hlad and Stan Wasowski 
Social Committee—Chuck Langgood and Joe Inglima 
Religious Chalice Committee—Ed Pierson and Dave Mason 
Membership Committee—Bill Camden, E.J. Covillion, Jim Knapp, and Chuck Langgood 
Patriotism Committee—Jon Bird and Bob Webster 
Applications Committee—Dave Mason 
Color Corps Commander– Stan Wasowski 
 
Bills and Communications (Lou Hlad) 
No communication to the Assembly, so no report.  
 

Widows Ad Hoc Committee Report (Lou Hlad) 
Hlad reported that there were two events during the month that widows attended. One was the 
Mass of Remembrance. We are not sure how many widows were there. The attendance was 
good and Hlad does not know many widows by sight. We honored 54 All Saints knights and 
four from other councils. 
 
Four widows participated in our Bingo event and they played free due to the agreement of All 
Saints to pick up their $15 fees. 
 

Social Committee Report (Chuck Langgood) 
Chuck and Joe Inglima have met informally to start laying plans for next year’s veterans  
dinner. It is up to the Assembly to decide how to open it up to veterans. Of the parishes. Some    
Vietnam vets were not able to attend last year and will be invited this year. We need to start 
canvassing to see how many prospective vets can be found in the three parishes that were not 
already honored. If anybody wants to join the committee of Langgood, Inglima, and Palermo, 
please see them after the meeting. He wished the veterans in the room a happy Veterans Day. 
Veterans were asked to stand to applause. 
 
FN mentioned that the Assembly could use some ideas for fund raising to cover next year’s 
Veterans Dinner. He offered that handing out American flags in front of our three churches 
would get donations from parishioners. This is similar to the VFW handing out poppies once a 
year. 
 
The discussion moved into the area of the Chaplains Fund that will be discussed in detail in 
January.  
 

Color Corps Future Honor Guard Report (Stan Wasowski) 
 Oct. 14, Mass of Remembrance at All Saints 7 PM Mass. 
 Oct 17, Christine Santos Funeral at Mary Our Queen for 10:30 Mass 
 Oct. 17, has 2 Confirmations at St. Monica 10 AM and 2 PM. 
 Oct 31, Msgr. Corbett Confirmation honor guard at St. Jude for 10:30 Mass 
 Nov. 5, Dennis Crean Casket Guard at visitation at Patterson Funeral Home. 
 Nov. 6, Dennis Crean Funeral at 11 AM Mass at All Saints  
 Nov. 14, Fourth Degree Exemplification at Holy Family, Marietta 11 AM ceremony 
 Nov. 8, Veterans Day Mass at St. Andrew 11 AM Mass 
 Nov. 8, Veterans Day Mass at All Saints 10:30 Mass 
 Nov. 13,  Scott Earley’s Father funeral at All Saints 3 PM Mass 
 Nov. 14, Fourth Degree Exemplification 
 Nov. 15, Chinese Mission Mass with Archbishop at All Saints 3 PM. 
 Nov. 22, Confirmation at All Saints 5 PM Mass 
 Dec. 11, Feast of Our Lady of Guadalupe, St. Benedict, Duluth 7 PM. 



Chalice Committee Report (Ed Pierson) 
 
Ed Pierson has a candidate for a chalice. He is Gerardo Ceballos who is in need of a travel 
kit. He will be ordained on June 25th. Ed is working with Father Tim Hepburn at the       
Archdiocese on this. 
 
Dave Mason has stated that we have funds for two chalices and we probably need one soon 
because June is a long way off. Ed is try to find another priest before June now that we know 
we have funds for two chalices. We have $1,000 in our budget. 
 
Our notes show that we had (4) SK’s names available. They are: 

Anthony Allan Kosek passed 12.25.2014.  
Charles J. Robinson passed 12.30.2014. 
James Edward Lamb passed 3.5.2015. 
Richard (Doc) Malone passed 6.12.2015. 
Now we have Mike Nassr and  Dennis Crean added to that list. 

 

Membership Committee Report (Bill Camden) 
 
Three candidates had to be read in prior to the November 14 Fourth Degree. 
 
St. Andrew has candidate Richard Rowlands. He is very eager to become an honor guard. 
 
All Saints had Robert Abney who transferred from Illinois and is already very active at the 
council. 
 
Mary Our Queen had Frederic Alexandre and will be a good member for them. 
 
The budget called for 10 new members. We have already exceeded that at the last               
exemplification and now we have these three additional candidates just read in and several 
others whose forms are filled out. 
 

Patriotism Report (Jon Bird) 
Jon Bird found a good article on American Flag Etiquette and asked that it be sent to the   
members. He also had handouts for the meeting.  He mentioned that the U.S. flag always has 
priority with state and lesser flags. He mentioned that veterans can salute the flag during the 
Pledge of Allegiance.. 
 
A discussion of the Boy Scout ceremony for retiring old American flag by burning was      
discussed as a good idea for the near term. An honor guard participates in that scout event. 
 

Trustee Report (Abe Kassis for Trustees) 
No trustees present. 
 

Unfinished Business 
None. 
 

New Business 
Bob Santos thanked the Assembly for the honor guard for his wife. It was a beautiful funeral 
at Mary Our Queen. 



 Reports of the 3rd Degree 
Mary Our Queen (Jim Knapp) 
 They have Frederic  Alexandre going for his fourth degree. 
 Pancake/sausage breakfasts have resumed at the church. 
 There are several new parishioners who have transferred in and want to join. 
      They have a couple of good prospects. 
 

St. Andrew (Mike Bagnulo) 
 They hosted the annual parish picnic. Rain forced them to move indoors. It turned out that 

parishioners preferred it indoors. The knights prepared food and services. 
 Pecan sales are starting. This is their second-biggest money maker. 
 Thanksgiving/Christmas baskets are being planned. They gave out about 100 baskets on 

each of those holidays last year. 
 Breakfast With Santa is coming up on December 12th. 
 Planning for Parish Advent Party on December 4th. 
 Three new members have been installed this month. They are at 40% of quota and they 

should be in line for another council star award. 
 They were involved in the “Forty Days for Life” activity. About 20 of their brothers are 

signed up to stand outside an abortion clinic. 
 Keep Christ in Christmas is planned.  
 Veterans Day Mass had good attendance 
 Our Lady of Guadalupe activity planned. 
 

All Saints (Lou Hlad) 
 Concluded our Parish Pumpkin Patch. Constant  rainy October weather kept sales down, but netted about 2/3 of profit 

from last year. 

 Held annual Oktoberfest Council Picnic at Rivermont Park along the Chattahoochee. About 100 people attended. Great 
weather that day. 

 Held parish-wide membership weekend drive followed by an Open House event.  At our October 27th first degree, we  
added 9 new members plus two transfers in. Also added one new member to the Georgia Tech Council. All Saints now has 
about 507 members. 

  On November 7th at St. Benedict, we added two more new brothers plus 9 brothers took their 2nd degree. They had a 
combined 1st/2nd ceremony. One brother took his 3rd degree on Oct. 10th at St. Catherine of Sienna. We try to use other 
councils to good advantage with car pools. 

 Our Oct. 14th Memorial Mass for Deceased Brothers was well-attended. We honored 54 All Saints brothers and 4 Assem-
bly brothers. Sir Knight Monsignor Marren celebrated. Thanks to honor guard. 

 Since that Memorial Mass, we lost two more brother to death—3rd degree Gregg  Kantak and Sir Knight Dennis Crean. 

 Our 3rd degree brother Retired Marine General Denis Shortal was elected Mayor of Dunwoody over our Brother Mike 
Davis who was running for reelection.  

 October Parish Bingo had an excellent 124 players. Half of profits will go to the Assembly since it was the first month of a 
quarter.  

 Our council brothers were strong participants in the parish construction of All Saint Habitat for Humanity House #22. 
Sir Knight Monsignor Marren dedicated it.  

 The Council provided food and beverage services for the Annual Parish Fall Festival. 

 We held our 3rd Parish Concert on October 24th featuring the award-winning band “Men in Blues”.  Featured good 
weather and a lovely evening under the stars. Profit goes to the struggling Christian communities in the Middle East.  

 Our 3rd degree Canadian brother, Bruce Malinoff, became a naturalized American citizen, and he is now eligible to be-
come a 4th degree. 

 The Council sponsored the monthly Family movie “Wizard of Oz” in McGivney Hall. 

 Had a Veterans Day Mass with honor guard and color corps last Sunday.  

 Donations: 
Shepherd Center for military PSTD $1,000 
Atlanta Community Food Bank $500 
Missionaries of the Poor – Church Jamaica Mission $1,500  
Friends of Disabled Adults and Children - $500 



 

Good of the Order 
 
The brothers offered numerous requests for their families and friends. Several brother knights 
were also included.  
 
The brothers rose to pray for the sick and deceased. 
 

Split the Pot 
 
Abe Kassis won $45 in the split-the-pot raffle. 
 

Attendance Award from July Meeting 
 
Stan Wasowski was chosen and he was present. 
 
 

Meeting End 
 
The standard ending ceremonials were completed and the meeting ended at 8:37 PM. 
 
 
 



Our Brother Goes YouTube Viral 
Our Sir Knight Alfred Alberghini and wife Adelina were on a MARTA train when they noticed 
a young man was struggling to tie his tie. Adelina volunteered to have husband Al assist him.  
People started wanting to take a photo to post to the internet of a man so stupid he could not 
tie his own tie.  The Alberghini’s  resisted, but photos were taken anyway. This episode of     
simple kindness went viral on the internet with over a million hits plus TV coverage. 
 
The story is from the Atlanta Journal Constitution newspaper, November 18 on page B1. 
 
Amidst all the stories of massacre, corruption, and other distressing news, it is refreshing to 
find a human interest story of simple kindness.  Congratulations to our own Alfred and      
Adelina Alberghini. Go and do likewise. 



Sir Knight Dennis Crean Passes 

13 21 



Our Sir Knight Mike Nassr Passes 

Mike Nassr was a member of the 
Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 
from St. Andrew Council. 
 
Memento Mori 



14 New 4th Degree Brothers on November 14th 

     Robert Abney              Jerry Adkins                      Jeff Berklich 

         Ron Curtis                     Fr. Anthony Eshun                 Larry Hall                         

     Keith Kieffer                         James Langford                 Mario Marin                     
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The preceding 14 All Saints 
brothers became Sir Knights at 
Holy Family Parish in Marietta. 
 
The class featured the father/son 
Newlands pair plus Fr. Anthony 
Eshun who progressed on Sep-
tember 16th, but whose paper-
work went in with this group. 
 
Fredric Alexandre of Mary Our 
Queen and Richard Rowlands of 
St. Andrew Councils joined our 
14 new brothers into the Father 
Charles J. Watters Assembly 
2688 on that day as well. 

New 4th Degree Brothers (continued) 

 Frank Seco de Lucena       William Torresala 

     Doug Newlands              Will Newlands                      Dave Piper 
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Richard Rowlands of St. 
Andrew also attended the 
exemplification. We were 
unable to obtain a photo of 
Frederic Alexandre of 
Mary Our Queen. 



Chik-Fil-A Honors Our Troops!! 





Szyperski’s Celebrate 60 years of Marriage 

Sir Knight Rich Szyperski and wife Jan of All Saints Council celebrated their 60th wedding 
anniversary on November 12th. They were honored by a certificate signed by Supreme 
Knight Carl Anderson congratulating them on this achievement.  
 
After Rich left the US Army after the Korean War, he met Jan at a CYO dance in Chicago. 
They were married three years later in Ames, Iowa where Jan had grown up. Rich worked 
for Corn Products, Inc. and was relocated several times throughout their marriage. 
 
They have 6 children, 10 grandchildren, and 3 great-grandchildren. God bless this        
wonderful couple. 


